
 

12 February 2018 

Ordinary Meeting of Council @ 
2:00pm in Council Chambers 

 

12 February 2018 

Annual General Electors Meeting 
@ 6:00pm in Council Chambers 

 

20 February 2018 

Recycling Collection 

 

Cr Tony Sachse  

President 
P: 9685 1257 

crsachse@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au 
 

Cr Nick Gillett 
Deputy President 

P: 9686 2007 

crgillett@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au 
 

Cr Stuart Faulkner  
P: 9686 1050 

crfaulkner@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au 
 

Cr Leeanne Gobbart 

P: 9684 8042 
crgobbart@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au 

 

Cr Rachel Kirby 
P: 9686 1160 

crkirby@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au 
 

Cr Stuart Putt 

P: 9686 2078 
crputt@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au 
 

Cr Ian Sanders 
P: 9685 1213 

crsanders@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au 

5 February 2018 

 

ORDINARY MEETING OF COUNCIL 

The February Ordinary Meeting of Council will be 

held on MONDAY 12 FEBRUARY 2018 @ 2PM 

in Council Chambers, 80 Monger St, Bencubbin.  

This will be followed by the Annual General 

Meeting of Electors at 6pm. The agendas will be 

available on Friday 9 February.  

 

2016/17 ANNUAL REPORT 

The Annual Report for 2016/2017 will be publicly available as an 

attachment to the February Agenda, published on Friday 9th.  

Following the Council meeting held at 2pm on the 12th, the report will 

be presented at the Annual General Electors Meeting being held at 

6pm in Council Chambers on the same day.  Hard copies of the 

Annual Report will be made available in both the Bencubbin and 

Beacon Libraries as well as being electronically available on our 

website.  

 

BENCUBBIN GYMNASIUM 

While we had hoped the gym 

would be relocating to the 

Multipurpose Complex in the 

near future, delays have 

unfortunately meant the 

gymnasium is yet to relocate.  

Please be advised that the 

gymnasium will be remaining 

in it’s current location until 

further notice.  
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BUSHFIRE INFORMATION 

Shire of Mt Marshall 
Bush Fire Act 1954 

Restricted Burning Time 
All burning is Restricted in the Shire of Mt Marshall from Thursday 1 February 2018 to Thursday 15 
March 2018. During this time a Permit to Burn is required. 

 
Farmers are advised that Permits will only be issued on a daily basis and are reminded that certain 
conditions are endorsed on the Permit. 
 

One important condition is that burning cannot be carried out on the day if a Very High, Extreme 
or above Fire Danger has been issued by the Bureau of Meteorology.  
 

Please check BOM website for further information or contact your nearest Bush Fire Control Officer. 
 

Permits can be issued by Jack Walker at the Shire office and permit holders are also reminded to 
read the “Obligations of the permit holder” prior to burning. 
 

 

BURNING OF GARDEN REFUSE AND RUBBISH  
 

Garden refuse and rubbish may be burnt at any time, day or night, in a properly constructed 
incinerator designed to prevent the escape of sparks or burning material.  Garden refuse and 
rubbish burnt on the ground may be burnt only between the hours of 6 o’clock in the evening and 11 
o’clock of the same day and must be completely extinguished no later than midnight on that day. 
 
If you are considering burning garden refuse please ensure that you do not leave the fire unattended 
and have running water available. 
 
During this period there are still Extreme weather conditions and care should be taken before 
considering any burning. 
 
If you require any further information please contact the Shire Office or your local Bush Fire Control 
Officer. 
 
Jack Walker  
Regulatory Officer 

 

 

 

 

TAKE CARE AND HELP TO PREVENT BUSH FIRES 



CEO IN BEACON 

CEO, John Nuttall’s next visit to Beacon to meet with 

community members is scheduled for Monday 19 

February.  As with previous sessions, the session will be 

held at Beacon Central between 2pm and 4pm.  

Appointments are not necessary, simply drop in and 

John will see people on a first come, first served basis.   

This is an opportunity to ask questions, provide 

feedback, good or bad, or to generally discuss how you 

see the Shire performing.  

 

For community members based in other areas of the 

Shire, please remember that John is available in the 

Shire Office during business hours if you wish to drop in 

or make an appointment.  

 

EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY—Extension of Application Period 

 

Beacon Town Maintenance Assistant 

The Shire of Mt Marshall is offering an opportunity to join its works team in the role of Beacon 

Town Maintenance  Assistant.  The job involves a diverse range of duties, suiting those who like 

a bit of variety.  The Beacon Town Maintenance Assistant will be responsible for cleaning Shire 

owned/leased facilities, including but not limited to the Beacon Barracks Accommodation, 

Beacon Caravan Park and the Beacon Recreation Complex. 

 

The position will also assist the Beacon Town Maintenance Officer in maintaining the parks, 

gardens, street verges and infrastructure within the town site of Beacon.     

 

Housing in the town of Beacon is provided with this position.  

 

To obtain a copy of the position description, please contact Nadine Richmond during office hours 

on 08 9685 1202 or via email ea@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au.   

 

Applications submitted to the undersigned, marked ‘Private & Confidential’ are to be received by 

4pm, Friday 16 February 2018.  

 

John Nuttall  

Chief Executive Officer 

 

 



 
 

NOTICE OF MEETING 
 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF ELECTORS 

 

Notice is hereby given that the Annual General Meeting of Electors of the Shire of Mt Marshall 

will be held on Monday 12 February 2018, in the Council Chambers, 80 Monger St, Bencubbin, 

commencing at 6:00pm. 

 

Order of Business 

 Attendance and Apologies. 

 

 Confirmation of Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of electors held on 14 February 

2017 

 

 Reading of the Auditors Report for 2016/2017. 

 

 Reading of the President’s Report for the year ended 30 June 2017. 

 

 Receiving of the Annual Report for 2016/2017. 

 

 General Business as the President thinks fit or as the majority of the electors present may 

decide. 

 

By order of Council 

 

John Nuttall 

Chief Executive Officer 


